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Summertime is Here! 
 
The children are mostly happy and the parents are scrambling to provide coverage for childcare.  This is 
but one indication that summertime is here.  Vacation plans are in the works and some have already 
ventured off on vacation.  Celebration and relaxation are in order.  June also reminds us of Hurricane 
Season.  Yes, the storms of summertime are just around the corner.  As we approach summertime, letôs 
remember what these indications teach us about our spiritual lives.   
 
First and foremost, everyone needs time away.  Summer usually means we see less of our regular CPC 
members than normal.  This is because they need time away.  Time away is good.  It renews our spirit, 
allows us to reset our busy and clouded spirits, and helps us to prioritize the most important things in our 
lives.   
 
Hurricanes remind us that we are never completely safe from the storms of life.  That next trial or 
difficult time might be just around the corner.  Preparation for the storms of life is no different from 
preparing for Hurricanes.  We need to plan ahead.  Prepare now for what you might face next week, next 
month, or even in the fall.  Preparing now includes study, prayer, and fellowship with our families and 
friends.  You are only as good as your support system.   
 
June brings many exciting opportunities.  Vacation Bible School  is one of those opportunities.  Erin 
Johnston and others have been working hard to prepare for VBS.  Please plan to participate as our 
children are worth every moment of time we invest.  Singing in the choir is another opportunity.  Dakota 
Jenkins is working hard to improve our music program.  He cannot do this alone.  He needs your help.  
Please consider joining your voice with the voices in our choir.  You do not need professional training to 
sing in the choir.  Amy Heintz, Michelle Broaderick, and others are preparing to make trips to Mo Ranch 
and Montreat with our youth. 
 
These opportunities and many others remind us that just because summertime is upon us, we do not stop 
growing.  Our spiritual lives are dynamic and fluid.  We do need breaks, but cannot afford to lose sight 
of the growth needed in our spirits.  Letôs enjoy the summertime for all that it might offer.   
 
 
Blessings,  
 
Jeff 
 
 
 

-  

KIDS CAMP 

VBS 

MUSIC PROGRAM 

RENEWED SPIRITS/SPIRITUAL GROWTH 
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Meg Camatte (cancer)                              

Rollin Camp (home/recovery)                             

Beth Cardon (cancer treatments)                

Oliver Carriere(upcoming surgery)                  

Amelia & Carson Cardon (health) 

April Cashion (health) 

Matt Cole (pain)                                            

John Davis (rehab)  

Max Fernandez (health)                               

Cab Fielding (health)                                   

Puddin Hawkins (recovery/accident) 

Katie Landry (health)                            

Leadership of CPC                                        

Lehmann family (loss&healing)                                        

Linda McLean (health)                                                   

Lem & Mary Jane McCoy (health)           

Military and their families                      

Stephanie Mize (continued prayers) 

Northlake Crisis Pregnancy Center 

Officers/Leadership                                                  

Pastor Nominating Committee                     

Debi Schoenôs dad - (health)                   

Valora Spencer (strength)                 

USA: Safety of our troops/citizens             

Grant Voyles (continued health)              

Linda Voyles (multiple myeloma)             

Wanda Watkins (transition) 

Julie Walsdorf (back pain/family)                                      

Missions:   
Habitat for Humanity                         

Family Promise                 

Please Pray For . . . 
If you have a prayer request,  contact Betty 

Badeaux.  email: jamesbadeaux@aol.com     

Phone:  892-6247 
Important:  Please let the office know if your prayer 
request below is no longer needed so we can keep the 

prayer list up to date. 

STAIR        Evergreen 

Northshore Food Bank 

 

Month of April 

 

     Pledges & Gifts received in 

April totaled $14,778.  For the year

-to-date through April, Pledges & 

Gifts were over budget by $8,564.   

     Full financial statements are 

available in the church office. 

     Thank you for your financial 

support of Covington Presbyterian 

Church. 

 

Dick Hastings 

Bookkeeper 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  

 WALLACE CARR AWARD: 

It is now time to turn in your nominations for the Dr. Wallace Carr Award for outstanding service to Covington Presbyterian 

Church.  Those who have already won this distinguished award are shown to the right of the picture.  Please let either Rev. 

Jeff Sims (pastor@covpresby.org) or Delitha Lane, Stated Clerk, (banddlane@gmail.com)  know who you would like to 

nominate. 

 

EXCITED ABOUT VBS!! 

 In the above picture, Erin Johnston is 

working diligently on Vacation Bible School.  In 

this picture she is decorating and has been doing 

so for months, all leading up to June 18th - 21st.  

 Much planning has been going into the 

lessons that will be taught your child.  Have you 

registered your child yet?  Doing so will help 

Erin greatly in her planning for food and 

supplies.                                                                   

 The theme this year is ñShipwrecked . . . 

Rescued by Jesus.ò  We will spark imagination 

with faith-building fun!  We will venture onto an 

uncharted island where kids survive and thrive.  

Anchor kids in the truth that Jesus carries them 

through lifeôs storms.  Please see page 7 for 

registration information. 

 

PREVIOUS WINNERS: 

2013:  Dr. Wallace Carr 

2014:  Betty Badeaux, Bob Panek 

2015:  Chuck Morton, Jennifer Fell, Jennie Fonseca,                        

           Dianne Kaack            

2016:  Dick Hastings, Della Pierce, Delitha Lane 

2017:  Puddin Hawkins, Jack McLean 



 3 . . . for the month of June, 2018 
June 3:   1 Sam. 3:1-10; Ps. 139:1-6, 13-18; 2 Cor. 4:5-12; Mark 2:23-3:6 

June 10:  1 Sam. 8:4-11, 16-20; Ps. 138; 2 Cor. 4:13-5:1; Mark 3:20-35  

June 17:  1 Sam. 15:34-16:13; Ps. 20; 2 Cor. 5:6-10, 14-17; Mark 4:26-34 

June 24:  1 Sam. 17:32-49; Ps. 9:9-20; 2 Cor. 6:1-13; Mark 4:35-41 

 

 

 

 

June 3:    ñHere I Am!ò  1 Samuel 3:1-10, (11-20) 

June 10:   The Reverend Richard ñRickò Pitcher, Guest Preacher  

June 17:  ñIs This The One?ò  1 Samuel 15:34-16:13 

June 24:  ñLions and Giants and Bears:  Oh My!ò  1 Samuel 17: (1a, 4-11, 19-23) 32-49 

 

...but grow in the grace and knowledge of our Lord 
and Savior Jesus Christ.   To Him be the glory,  
both now and to the day of eternity.  2 Peter 3:18 

     SURVEY RESULTS ARE IN! 
 

 The results are in and we have work to do in order to improve the experience of worship.  Out of 200 plus emails 

sent out and hard copies made available, we received  31 returned and completed surveys.  Since, about 100 of the 200 

are regular worship attenders, 31 out of 100 is about one-third of all attenders.  

 These 31 seemed to feel that worship was good and a positive or satisfying experience.  When asked what 

should we change about worship the answers varied.  Most dealt with the passing of the peace being eliminated or 

moved in the service.  One referred to it as the ñchaosò of passing the peace. Others wished for modern music, Jeff to be 

trained to speak into the microphone correctly, engage more youth and children in worship, a new sound system, and get 

rid of the purpose statement.   The greatest challenge related to worship was in filling the pews and adding more 

members, building a relationship with God, parking, and use of text and cell phones in church.  The flow of worship was 

mostly good or okay mixed with more negative comments related to passing of the peace and how it interrupts the flow 

of worship. 

 The music program is great or greatly improved and better overall.  There were requests for use of the organ, a 

childrenôs choir, more solos and various instruments incorporated into worship, and the recruiting of younger people in 

the choir. Dakota Jenkins and Jeff Sims were mentioned several times in the 31 surveys in a positive fashion.   

 Communication at CPC is mostly good or okay with only one noted ñSomewhat.ò  The two most effective tools 

for communicating at CPC is The Lamplighter, our monthly newsletter, and a tie between the Weekly Scroll and the 

Order of Worship.  The least effective way of communicating at CPC seems to be the Facebook Pages or the four 

bulletin boards.  Most people preferred to communicate via email or texting, while a few preferred a face-to-face 

conversation.  Of the 31 respondents, 28 have the capability to text and 2 skipped the question and 1 other responded, 

ñno.ò 

 Thank you for taking the time to complete the survey.  While not all completed the survey, we will be able to use 

these 31 survey to establish a baseline for our worship and communication at CPC.  Please anticipate more surveys in the 

fall as we prepare surveys related to our Adult and Childrenôs Education Programs.   

 

 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjgztq-35HPAhWL24MKHYy8A80QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.emanuelelc.org%2FWorship%2FBibleReadings.aspx&psig=AFQjCNELFMJX4Hvx3tGRUHw86VoXiKru2A&ust=1474041623337723
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiBgM_BuefaAhXLx4MKHaEBD_wQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwallpapertag.com%2Fopen-bible-background&psig=AOvVaw2yeG4jX15BSj_C6peeGH1G&ust=1525364928225672
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjSgKK-3K3bAhXh54MKHR1lDmYQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.elmoreco.com%2FCommon%2FNews2%2FHomePagePopUps%2FDefault.asp%3FItemID%3D97904%26ISrc%3DDistrict%26Itype%3DNews&psig=AOv
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The Oak Tree Has a Name! 
 

On April 16, 2018, The Live Oak Society of the Louisiana Garden Club Federation, Inc. presented a 
Certificate of Membership in recognition of a life oak tree that is deemed worthy by the society and its 
name is ñPresbyterian Oakò.  The certificate is now framed and can be seen in the foyer of the church. 
 
Thank you to Rev. Jeff Sims for submitting an application and following this through.  This oak tree is a 
landmark in front of Covington Presbyterian Church and has been photographed by many.  We are so 
pleased that it has an official name and is logged in on the rolls of the Live Oak Society.  

TWO VIEWS OF ñPRESBYTERIAN OAKò:  Left - A recent picture after being trimmed.  Right - Presbyterian Oak laden with snow. 


